

SU



## **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

Don Taylor, Chair of the Academic Council and members of ECAC

FROM:

Sally Kornbluth, Provost and Jo Rae Wright University Professor

DATE:

August 3, 2018

RE:

APT criteria changes in the School of Nursing

In February, two representatives from the School of Nursing met with the Academic Programs Committee to discuss the SON's proposed changes to their APT criteria (SON representatives - Marilyn Oermann and Barbara Turner). APC had some concerns about the SON suggesting a number of publications in the criteria, especially in the introductory description. APC asked that the text regarding publications be moved from the introductory description of the criteria for each track and faculty appointment to the exemplars section. This change required approval from the SON's Faculty Governance Association.

As you will see from the attached documents, the Faculty Governance Association has approved APC's suggestions and edited their documents. Jennifer Francis and I have reviewed the materials. Since they comply with APC's recommendations, I am forwarding them to you for review by the Academic Council.

Thank you.

cc:

Marion Broome Marilyn Oermann Robert Russell